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January 23, 2009  

Uli Watkiss 
City Clerk, City of Toronto 
12th Floor, West Tower 
City Hall  

Dear Ms. Watkiss:  

Re:   Councillor Palacio’s Inquiry regarding Fire Vehicle Access on St. Clair Avenue West 
______________________________________________________________________________  

I have received the Administrative Inquiry from Councillor Palacio regarding the “Fire Vehicle 
Access on St. Clair Avenue West”.  

The report from Toronto Fire Services on St. Clair Avenue was dealt with at City Council on 
June 24, 2008.  The Fire Chief responded to a wide range of questions from a number of 
Councillors pertaining to emergency response.  

With respect to the Council Motion from Meeting 22 of City Council, June 23 and 24, 2008:  

"12. The Chief General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission, and the General Manager, 
Transportation Services, be requested to work with the Chief, Toronto Fire Services, 
to ensure that any minor changes to curb heights, if necessary, are made, ensuring 
that fire apparatus can access the right-of-way or street, as necessary, along St. 
Clair Avenue West, and submit a report to the Public Works and I nfrastructure 
Committee on the changes made."  

Staff of TTC, Transportation Services, Toronto Fire Services Emergency Planning and 
Technical Services have been working collaboratively on the required curb cuts and access 
points in the identified area and along the entire length of St. Clair Right-of-Way (ROW) to 
ensure the needs are met for fire vehicle access.  Staff of TTC, Toronto Fire Services and 
Technical Services met on October 29, 2008 and November 18, 2008 to finalize details for a 
tender to make the necessary changes.   

The following provides an overview of the details of the St. Clair Avenue West Transit 
Improvement Project:  

 

Areas already constructed from Yonge Street to Bathurst Street – committed to grind 
and overlay of surface pavement to be completed in the summer of 2009 which will 
address any irregularities in the curb height in between intersections.  

 

Areas already constructed from Dufferin Street to Caledonia Road – have been 
reviewed by Technical Services, Toronto Fire Services, TTC and are finalizing 
improvements to areas to enhance Fire access.   
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Areas between Vaughan Road and Dufferin Street are currently under construction 
(watermain work).  Work on the track and roadway will commence in Spring and 
comprehensive details will be examined by City divisions.  Technical Services and 
TTC staff in conjunction with Toronto Fire are reviewing specific locations identified 
by Toronto Fire Services to improve access to local streets.    

 
Two final tenders are in the process to identify areas to enhance Fire access between 
Caledonia Road to Gunns Road.  

The Chief General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission, and the General Manager, 
Transportation Services, with input from the Fire Chief, will be reporting back with further 
details to the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee.   

Yours truly,  

  

Joseph P. Pennachetti 
City Manager  


